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NOVEMBER 10, 1978

Dear Editor:

Out of concern for the feelings
of the students who attend the
Student Health Center; out of
concern for parents of students;
and out of a genuine respect for
the staff at the Health Centre; |
feel | must respond to the letter
written by Ruth, Carol, and Arlene,
which appeared in the 3 Nov, 78
issue of The Brunswickan,

There are many feelings and
lssues raised which deserve
comment,

1. About our service . . . .

Each weekday, between 50 to
80 students come to our Health
Center, Those with appointments
(35 per cent) see the doctor. Those
who do not have an appointment
(65 per cent) see the nurse first.
Based .on the symptoms and
feelings of the student, and
observations made by the nurse,
the "drop-in" patient is then (a)
given appropriate advice, (b)
given an appointment later, or (c)
seen by the doctor.

In order to try to be on time with
the ‘'booked' patients, we

Unions:

Continuved from page 7

can only effect a change for the
better In the way power Is
exercised at UNB. The faculty,
after all, Is in more direct contact
with us than the administration,
and In large part our concerns
about UNB are identical (l.e. the
quality of education here). The
fact that the education never
tackled this issue Is, to my mind, a
diservice to the students It seeks
to Inform,

The statement that a faculty
vnion would weaken the position
of students vis-a-vis the administr.
ation seems to me to be looking
for a scapegoat. As Ms. Murphy
seomed to show In her "Mug-
wump” last week, our faults are In
ourselves, not our stars, Students
must put thelr own union In order
before we come down on profs,
for doing the same thing we
should be doing, Again, | stress,
that increased power for faculty
and students in relation to the
administration can only be good
for v,

In regards ‘to the comments
about adversory relaflons and
strikes | agree with the editorial's
concluding paragraph that the
"drama” described Is "somewhat
oversiated”. | think the Bruns
editorial Is confusing things a bit
here, but| think that | as @ student
in 1981 would be more happy to
lose even a year because of a
faculty strike than If UNB becomes

@ |unior college which will force.

students to elther get an
Inadequate education or go

Winter Camival
Committee (79)

General Meeting

Room 6 SUB
Wed. Nov.15/78
7:00pm

schedule several blank appoint
ment fimes to accommodate
"drop-in" patients who need to be
seen right away.,

During evenings (until 11 p.m.)
and on weekends (from 10 a.m,
until 6 p.m.) a nurse is on duty and
a doctor on call to handle urgent
cases,

This is the best approach we can
think of to meet the demand for
service in a situation where it is
impossible (and indeed unneces.
sary) for the doctor to see every
student who comes to our center,

2. About our philosophy . . . .

a) We strive to adhere to a
conservative approach to medical
problems, using as little medica-
tion as possible.

b) Preventive medicine s
important to us. Much of our
health teaching occurs when the
doctor s seeing the patient in his
office. In addition, we have a
health education co-ordinator
(nurse) who has organized many
discussions and presentations
(upon request) in the residences
and elsewhere.

¢) We are aware of the
importance “of the emotional
aspect of medical iliness, Many (if
not most) medical problems have
accompanying worry, fear, frustra
tion or anxiety. We are not alwaoys
successful in Identifying nor
alleviating these feelings, result
ing unsatistied patients, Hope
fully, they will come back to talk,

3. About the health care system
Since medicare was introduced
in Canada (1970) several changes
have occurred in the health care
system. The two most obvious
changes are that some patients go
much more often, and some much
earlier, to see the doctor. In fact,
some patients arrive so early in
their illness, that it Is iImpossible to
make a definite diagnosis on the
first visit,

It becomes the patient's
responsibility to return for
reassessment should the symp-
toms change significantly, worsen,
or persist, ‘

It is the doctor's responsibility to
have "a high index of suspicion”

(continued)

elsewhere In mid-stream. Profs
and students have common
concern here, and after all, people
don't go on strike for fun, but
when things get really bad, The
fact that faculty strikes are big
news events point out that this Is
true.

Not to sound like too much of a
Bruns heretic, | do agree that the
one union plan would be best for

oll concerned. But | don't

necessarlly see three unions as .

being any more disruptive than
one. Profs aren't going to want to

shut the campus down all year in a
series of strikes. Also if, say the
Engineering and foresters faculty
had a big enough grievance to go
on strike by themselves, | think
that even In one union this
sizeable grievance could also lead
to a strike.

Anyway, | |ust wanted to
sound-off, to ralse some lssues |
think students should be consider-
Ing. Sorry to find myselt an
“outsider on the inside" on this.

Thanx,
Gerry Laskey

More about Health

Decr Editor:

in reference to the "letter to the
Editor” in the Bruns Nov. 3, 1978
"Negligent Health Services', we
would like to make a reply.

We also feel that the Student
Health Centre Is an essential
service end vitally important to
the health of the student e
our contention, however, that a
letter such as was pubilshed last
Friday could only ultimataly harm,
rather than improve, the compus
healith. situation, as the authors
had hoped.

Such criticism will undermine
confidence In the doctors and
nurses more effectively than any
uomln?" ssessment or diagnostic
oversight. The lack of confidence
that such an article might

precipitate could mean a student's

avoldance of health care when It
was needed.

In our experience we have
recelved care at the centre,
ond been referrad to oppropriate
sources when Indicatd,

Perhaps oversights happen but’

doctors end nurses are people too,
ond poople do make mistakes now
ond then, Without substantial
focts. To cell any behavior
‘mllum' Is @ seriovs accusation
and constitutes llable. It Is alse a
serlous breech of professional
ethics and such a statement
should have been considered

more carefully,
Admi| ;.W"m. Is room for

Improvement In any situation but
negative criticlam without any
constructive comment has never
been known to help.

Also Concerned Students

Attention Graduates
All graduates who wish to have their

grad pictures included in the '78 yearbook
must have their pictures taken by Dec 31

This deadline applies to all faculties except

Education Students who have their deadline
extended to Jan 31/79,

Tingley comments on Health Center

for various serious illness and
injuries.

Early diagnosis is not necessary
(nor is it possible) for many
medical problems., Much more
important is a good and continuing
communication between the pot-
jent and the health professional

4, About the letter of student
nurses Ruth, Carol, and Arlene . . .

a) It's O.K. to question a doctor's
opproach to a problem. In fact,
many nurses experience periods
of disillusionment  with the
medical profession. These feelings
can be resolved by sharing them
with the appropriate individuals,

b) It's O.K. to question the role
of the nurse in initial assessment
of the patient. However, as 3rd
and 4th year student nurses, you
must realize that the UNB School
of Nursing strongly supports this
concept.

¢) It's OK, for student nurses to
help their friends understand their
illness and deal with their
feelings; but first, you, the student
nurse, must feel comfortable with

1

Dear Editor:

| am writing this letter in regard
to the complaints made by Ruth,
arol and Arlene about our
ampus Health Center. | have
een a student at UNB for four
ears and during that time | have
ad many occasions to call upon
he staff of the Health Center. In
very Instance | have received
rompt personal attention and
xpert advice for my problems,
Because the Health Center
andles between 50 and 90 alling
tudents o day, | do not always
xpect to see a doctor, There are
any simple problems that do not
equire extensive medical atten-
lon and the nurses at the Center
re fully capable of handling
hem., But It has been my
xperience that any serlovs
roblem is immediately referred
one of the doctors on duty and
s handied in the best possible

.yl
Perhaps we should stop for a Barbara Hughes
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the situation. When necessary,
you could come over the health
center and talk to the doctor to
raassure yourself; then you could
go back to the patient and pass on
the information and reassurance

d) The most important aspect of
your letter involves the matter of
professinal ethics. Is it fair to
publicly accuse a doctor or a
health service as being negligent
without ot least communicating
with the accused? | cannot believe
you fully understand the implica-

tions of what you have done. After
all, you had the courage to identify
yourselves,

Why don't you come over and
talk about the feelings that made
you write this letter? Maybe we all
would benefit.

Sincerely,

R. Tingley, M.D.
Director, Student
Health Center

Health Center

revisited

moment to Iimagine what our|
situation would be if this service |
were not available. Few Frederic-
ton area doctors are taking new
patients and none are so
conveniently located. The services
of a doctor on call would be totally
inadequate for the large number
of students Iinvolved. And anyone
who has had to take an irritating
but minor health problem to a
busy public hospital's emergency
service will realize the frustration
that can entalil,

The medical personnel at the
Student Health Canter are not only
competent and well qualified to do
thelr |ob — th are also
genvinely Interested In the well
being of the Individual students en
this campus. After the slep In the
face they received last week, we
con only hope that they will
reclize they were hearing o
voluble minority end not the
satisfied majority.

Stone’s Studio

Is now taking appointments for graduation photos, we have the
ecessary gowns and hoods, all we need Is you,

SITTING CHARGE 8.95 plus tax, Includes taking photos, showing
approximately 6 proofs and a photo for the yearbook. Four
speclals to chose from for extra photos for parents and friends.
These of course make the perfect Christmas gift.

480 QueenSt.

455-7578
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